

Report To: South Huron Council

From: Dan Best, Chief Administrative Officer/Deputy

Clerk

Date: June 18 2018

Report: CAO 8-2018

Subject: Revised Parking By-law

Recommendations:

That the memo of Dan Best, Chief Administrative Officer dated June 4, 2018 regarding the proposed Parking By-Law be received for information purposes.

Purpose:

Information

Background and Analysis:

Further to previous discussions with Council and concerns raised in the Huron Park area, a review of the current Parking By-law was undertaken (47-2001). In an effort to promote ease of use, consistency throughout South Huron and the ability to enforce, a more simplified draft by-law is being proposed.

At this time, there are no changes proposed for any other area other than Huron Park to allow parking on one side of the street. The proposed by-law, map proposing the locations in Huron Park and draft wording are attached as appendices to this report for Council's consideration.

Financial Impact:

There are no financial implications as a result of the actions outlined in this report.

CAO 8-2018 Page | 2

Legal Impact:

There are no legal implications as a result of the actions outlined in this report.

Staffing Impact:

Respectfully submitted,

Dan Best, Chief Administrative Officer/Deputy Clerk